COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, December 1, 2015

1st Dec Reg

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2015 AT 9:00 A.M.

PRESENT: JOE HARDIN, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; NEAL F. GERSTER, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; AND EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER.

PERSONNEL

Commission paid January 2016 premiums for Blue Cross and Blue Shield of KC for US Able Life and Vision Care Direct.

BIDS

12/1/15 Dolynn Dilly delivered concrete bid for Nevada Concrete.

11/30/151 Rottler Pest Solutions hand delivered pest control bid.

DRYWOOD TOWNSHIP

Mary Jenkins is a resident of the township. She phoned the Commission with concerns of road conditions and a lack of rock. Told Mary we will come look at her road when we are available.

METZ TOWNSHIP

11/30/15 Office received a call from trustee Bill Handly. He was inquiring of the deadlines for CART. The information was provided to him that the current contract expires January 6^{th} , receipts are due to our office February 3^{rd} and FY2016 request letters are due January 1^{st} .

BRO-B108 (41)

11/30/15 Office received a call from Karen Moll of Anderson Engineering. She understands that bridge 41 has flooded. They are needing to push back the final inspection date to the 8th at 10 am. Message was left for Dick Webb of Osage Township about the new date. Several attempt phone calls were made to Trustee Scotty Pritchett, with no success.

Commission received email from Jason Eckhart of Anderson Engineering stating that due to flooding, the final inspection has been rescheduled for Tuesday, December 8, 2015 at the bridge site.

BRO- B108 (43)

Commission received Progress Invoice for Great River Associations in the amount of \$8342.24. Commission signed and scanned back to Toby Stevenson.

BRO-B108 (44)

Commission received Progress Invoice for Great River Association in the amount of \$9148.92. Commission signed and scanned back to Toby Stevenson.

COURTHOUSE

Commission received Inspection Certificate Cast Iron Boiler.

COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, December 1, 2015

1st Dec Reg

Rob Selsor called on the Commission requesting the Commission consider designating smoking areas around the Courthouse instead of allowing smoking at all 4 entrances. Told Rob we would consider the proposed request in the future.

RECYCLING CENTER

Commission received two invoices from Service Recycling dated 10/6/15 for cardboard and 10/8/15 boxes and rolls of wire.

FAIR GROUNDS

John Shorten phoned the Commission asking permission to borrow tables from the fairgrounds to wrap Christmas gifts for the Salvation Army. Commission approved the use of those tables, as long as they check with the Extension Office to make sure no other event is scheduled and needing the tables.

Heather Gerster and Shelly Minor came and spoke to Commission and inquired of the status of the poultry / rabbit barn in the Commissions eyes. Commission updated them on where they stand.

LEPC

Commission received notice of December Meeting to be held at 3M on the 16th.

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY

Commission approves offices in Courthouse to be closed at noon on Christmas Eve and all day on Christmas. Notice was sent to newspaper and radio station and all offices.

VENDING MACHINES

Commission received two checks from Crosstown II vending machines that are in the courthouse. (\$12.95 and \$12.26). Check was written to the Vernon County Clerk. Clerk made deposit with the Treasurer.

TREASURER

Commission approved the transfer of \$106,462.19 from the Road and Bridge Account to the General Funds, as budgeted earlier in the year. Commission gave voucher to Clerk's office to make the transfer.

GAS CARDS

Commission received new gas cards for Sheriff, Recycling and Road and Bridge Vehicles that expire in December.

ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 3:30 P.M.	until Wednesday, December 2, 2015.
ATTEST:	APPROVED:
CLERK OF COMMISSION	PRESIDING COMMISSIONER